
 

Dear Pastor, Church Family, and Co-laborer, 

“Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course, and 

be glorified, even as it is with you: And that we may be delivered from unreasonable and 

wicked men: for all men have not faith.” II Thessalonians 3:1-2. In these verses, the greatest 

of all the apostles requested prayer from his converts. Paul not only felt his need for prayer 

warriors to help in overcoming those things that might hinder the work of God but also wanted 

to give these people an opportunity to share in his ministry. Just like the Apostle Paul, we too 

desire the prayers of Gods people in order to carry out the work of God in these last days.  

We have been very busy since our last letter. The Lord continues to enlarge our coasts 

and open doors in the ministry. These last two months have been full of revival services in NC, 

SC, KY, and MS. I am thankful for the opportunity the Lord gives us to be in these churches and 

attempt to be a blessing to the people of God. We also, had the privilege of being a part of the 

Little Elkin B/C Family Retreat for a few days. We were encouraged, challenged, and refreshed 

during this time. It was a blessing to be able to share the scriptures with these families.  

As far as prison ministry goes, in April we were at the Graham County Jail for our 

regular services and then at Lumberton CI for a few days of revival services. The Lord blessed 

in each service, and we saw eight men call on the Lord for salvation. I am thankful that Lord is 

still able to save sinners. Please pray for these men and the many others that are incarcerated.  

We also have been busy planning and prepping to take a large team to Arbroath, 

Scotland to saturate the area with the Gospel of Christ. Please help us pray that Lord will give us 

a safe trip and that many would come to the saving knowledge of the Lord Jesus. We will be 

returning to this area in July to preach a tent meeting and we are praying that the Lord will do a 

great work in this beautiful Scottish town.  

We have some specific prayer requests that we would appreciate you praying about. 

First, I’ve been having some major blood pressure issues and a couple other health concerns that 

I’d appreciate you praying about. Also, as I mentioned earlier, we will be traveling to England 

and Scotland in July to help a couple missionaries. Help us pray that the Lord will provide the 

funds for this trip and a couple other trips we are planning for later this year. We haven’t raised 

any new support in several years but with the rising cost of travel and inflation, we need to pick 

up some new monthly support. Please make this a matter of prayer. As always pray for traveling 

grace and for souls to be saved for the glory of God.  

Thank you for your continued support, both prayerfully and financially! We could not 

do what we do without you. If anyone would like for us to come by and give an update to your 

church or if we can be a help in anyway, please feel free to contact us. May the grace of our 

precious Lord be with you always!  

 

                                                                 There Is Hope, 

                                                                           Todd and Missy McKeehan 
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